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Playtimes and lunch arrangements 
Children should wear sensible shoes for playing outdoors and bring a coat/jacket, even if it appears sunny in the morning.  We try to get the children out for fresh air at break and lunchtime unless it is really wet and stormy. 
Dinner tickets are on sale every day for £2.10 each and can be bought in books of ten for £21.00. Cheques should be made payable to “Aberdeen City Council” please. Children buy their dinner tickets in class from Babs. If you are sending cash, it is helpful to put it in an envelope with your child’s name on it please.
When children finish their books of dinner tickets, a note is sent home with the empty book. If children forget their tickets, a Groupcall text is sent home to remind parents to send in payment the following day. Thank you for paying promptly. Please do not hesitate to come to the school office if you think your child may be entitled to free school meals. We have all the forms and can help you to complete them.
	If children wish, they may bring one piece of fruit or a vegetable to eat to eat at morning snack. No food is eaten outdoors. Thank you for keeping the snack separate from the packed lunch.
Thanks to all the parents who pack healthy packed lunches with sandwiches, fruit and yogurts. Please do not include sweets in school lunchboxes. Some children have peanut allergies. Please do not send food that contains nuts. Thanks. 
	Gym lessons

Please send in gym kits to keep in school at all times – dark shorts, white or pale blue T-shirt and gym shoes or trainers. 

All pupils MUST WEAR suitable shoes and no jewellery for gym lessons. 
Thank you.
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Staffing News





We are very pleased to welcome four new teachers to our staff – 


Mr McFadden, Miss Lynch, 


Miss Webb and Miss McLoughlin.


Many P7 pupils will remember Miss Webb who was a student teacher here when they were in P5.





They were appointed during the school holidays and so there have been a few changes to the arrangements published before the holidays.





Mr McFadden will teach P7. Mrs Bain will teach P6 on Tuesdays and she has responsibility for P5 – P7. Mr Gibb will teach P4 on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. He has responsibility for pupils and staff in the Priest Gordon annexe (P3, P3/4 and P4)





We congratulate Mr Gibb on the arrival of his second beautiful daughter, Catherine. He is on paternity leave until Wednesday 27th September and Miss Webb is teaching P4.





Mrs McFarlane will start her maternity leave on Friday. We wish her and her husband great happiness as they prepare for the arrival of their new baby.


 

















After the glorious weather we have enjoyed for most of the summer, it is wonderful to see our pupils returning refreshed and ready for an exciting and productive school year. We extend a special welcome to all our new pupils and their families. We are admitting 57 pupils to P1 and our school roll will be 261 this session once all new children have arrived.





Our Primary One children are joining our school every day in small groups from tomorrow. They will stay in school full time from Monday 8th September.  





Classroom organisation from August 2014





Main building


P1 red		Miss Lynch 		Room 4


P1 blue   	Miss MacDonald	Infant Room		


P1/ 2		Ms Struthers		Room 2


P2		Miss White 		Room 3


P5		Mrs Jadid   		Room 1





Priest Gordon annexe


P3		Mrs Binkowicz  	Room 6 


P3/4		Miss Middleton	Room 5


P4		Mr Gibb and Miss Webb 	Room 7 





The Seniors’ Cabin 


P6		Miss McLoughlin	Room 8


P7		Mr McFadden	Room 9 





Mrs G. MacDonald and Mr Campbell give specialist input to children throughout the school.	























School starts at 9am and children should be in the playground ready to line up at 8.55am please. Thank you for making sure that children attend school regularly and punctually.





We have a free Breakfast Club which is open to all children, starting at 8.15am each day.





If your child is unwell and will not be attending school, please phone the office by 9.30am on the first day and send a note when your child returns to school.


               P1 pupils finish school at 3pm.


              All other pupils finish at 3.15pm. 





Please remember that no parking is allowed in the school grounds. Thank you.                              


                    





School uniform


Thank you for sending your children to school looking so smart in their navy school sweatshirts and dark trousers or skirts. School sweatshirts, cardigans and polo shirts (£8) can be bought or ordered from the school office. 


P7 pupils can wear a school tie. These are on sale from the office for £3.50 each.





Please remember to send indoor shoes and a shoe bag so that children can change out of their muddy shoes.











Mass for the start of session


Father Gabor will celebrate Mass for the whole school community in the gym hall on Thursday 21st August at 9.30am. 


All parents and friends are very welcome to join us.














